THE WORLD CO., LAWRENCE, KANSAS SESTE-2-6

May 22, 1972

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of May 18, 1972.

Comm. Order # 996 The Board approved Commissioners Cancellation Order No. 996. Order is on file in the office of the County Clerk.

Zerminated! Grenda WellTreasurer Edythe Norman reported to the Board that Brenda Webb, Clerk in her office, had requested this morning that her employment be terminated as of last Friday, May 19, 1972.

Employ: Lusan alexander Treasurer Norman then requested Board approval of the employment of Susan Alexander as clerk in her office for the summer months at a salary of \$325 per month effective May 23. It was moved by Mr. Cragan and seconded by Mr. Ice that this request be granted. Motion carried unanimously.

It for Richard Nach concerning Changes in subdivision standards Board noted receipt from Richard W. Hack, Environmental Sanitarian with the Lawrence-Douglas County Department of Public Health, of some changes he would like to see made in the proposed subdivision standards for Douglas County.

Valleymen.

Lit statement
for Prairie acres
Starden Club

Board noted receipt of a letter along with a statement in the amount of \$33.01 from Mrs. William Duncan, Chairman of Valleyview Project of Prairie Acres Garden Club. The statement represents cost for one locust tree and plant food for same and is in accord with an agreement between this Board and Mrs. Duncan for the Prairie Acres Garden Club replacement of this tree. This communication and statement brings again the attention of the Board that the Prairie Acres Garden Club is carrying out a continuing project in maintaining the landscaping at Valleyview.

Sone Star Lake: KU Athletic Dept to ski July 2. Mr. Charles McCullers, representing the Kansas University Athletic Association, requested on behalf of the athletic department the use of the ski area at Lone Star Lake on July 29 from noon to regular ski closing hour. After due discussion it was moved by Mr. Cragan and seconded by Mr. Ice that this request be granted and that Bob Steele, caretaker of Lone Star Lake, be so notified. Motion carried unanimously.

Lawr-Qg Co. /kallh Dept progressed bludget Board noted receipt of a preliminary budget proposal submitted for the Lawrence-Douglas County Health Department.

Daniel Gabril Howard Harphill Larry Futhi The Board noted receipt of request from Engineer Sanderson of summer employment for Darrell E. Gabriel, effective May 15; Howard H. Hemphill, effective May 17; and Larry C. Luthi, effective May 18, at a salary of \$385 per month. It was moved by Mr. Ice and seconded by Mr. Cragan that this request for employment be granted. Motion carried unanimously.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Wednesday, May 24, 1972.

ATTEST:

D.E. mathier

County Clerk

Chair

May 24, 1972

Arthur A. Heck

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of May 22, 1972.

Comm, Onders

Board approved Commissioners Cancellation Orders 36 and 37 to the Sheriff and Treasurer.

Audyst reporti Budget Director, Darlene Hill, appeared before the Board to present statement of expenditures and balances of budget appropriations for the period January 1, 1972 to May 15, 1972; also, a statement of fund balances as of April 28, 1972. Mrs. Hill also presented the Board a schedule showing the increase in valuation in the various categories of real estate, personal property, and corporation property valuation for the years 1969 to 1972. The Board discussed the reports with Mrs. Hill and she indicated that there were no areas which she felt need to be brought to our special attention at this time.

Such Opening; Snambor Contra Occident childre, continue to Judge to Judges Judges At 10:00 a.m. the Board opened bids received on the Captain Creek bridge project, branch of Captain Creek project, and the Captain Creek project grading contract. Bids on the various projects were received from ten bidders. Following opening of the bids Engineer Sanderson and Mr. John Frazier, representing project consultant firm of Finney & Turnipseed, was requested by the Board to tabulate the various bids and alternates and report their recommendation to this Board relative to their findings.